Minutes of the Los Medan's College

Associated Students

Senate Meeting

	Date:
	Friday, December 19, 2008



	Time:
	2:00 – 4:00 p.m.



	Place:
	Los Medanos College – Rm. 409

2700 East Leland Road

Pittsburg, CA 94565-5107



	Chair:
	Heidi Meldrum



	1.   Call to Order:
	Meeting called to order at 2:04 p.m.

Quorum was not present, so meeting recessed until quorum was found.

Quorum was met at 2:17 p.m., so the meeting was called back into session.

	· Roll Call:
	Present                            Late                                         Absent

Dave Belman                  Jennifer Okafor*                   Valerie Fee*

Demetria Lawrence                                                       Angela Shoga*

Heidi Meldrum                                                               Christina Cannon*          

Elaine Davis*    

Heather McClenathan*

De’shawn Woolridge*

Omar Lewis*

Bob Estrada

Erin Johnson

Larry Nallsor

Morgan Livingston

Chika Nnaji



	Quorum:
	Those present constitute a quorum.



	*Voting Board Members
	


2.   Adopt Agenda for Friday, December 19, 2008: Heidi Meldrum

Call for a motion to approve the amended agenda for Friday, December 19, 2008.

	Motion:
	Omar Lewis

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


Call for a motion to approve the minutes for Friday, December 12, 2008 with changes to page 3.

	Motion:
	Elaine Davis

	Second:
	Heather McClenathan

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


Note:   Minutes for November 21, 2008: tabled to the end meeting.

3.  Public Comment: All

· Bob Estrada, LMC Bookstore manager, was present at the meeting. Bob reported that for the fall semester they sold 1,638 LMCAS discount stickers for $8,198 that would be going directly to LMCAS.

· Bob noted the off-campus bookstore that had just opened up which would impact the LMCAS budget.

· Erin mentioned that he had discussed with Bob about placing a stronger value on the stickers in order to increase the sticker sales.

4.  Advisor Report: David Belman

· Dave spoke more on the Fall Sticker sales and reminded the board that they had received revenues of $5750 from the fall semester the year before, there this was approximately a 50% increase. He said that the overall revenue was approximately 12,000 last year, therefore the board could expect more.

· Dave announced that the Student Life office would be closed December 19, 2008 and reopened on January 5, 2009. He said that he would officially be back to school on January 15, 2009.

· Dave said that he had done the verification concerning the stipends, and that conformation letters would be in mailboxes.

· Dave announced that there was one spot left on UCB symposium for January 31, 2008.

· Dave said that District Student Trustee would be selected from LMC, and  he requested time for the first meeting on the agenda.

· Dave gave updates on the budget.  He said the budget would be challenged in court. He said that there were cuts to community colleges but it was $157 million ,not the $332 million that people thought it was. CalWorks, Care, EOPS,and disabled student services were not touched.

Call for a motion to extend Advisor Report by 5 minutes.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Jennifer Okafor

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


5.  V.P. Vacancy Appointment

Call for a motion to proceed straight on with the voting process

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


· Omar had two votes for V.P.  while  Elaine had three votes.

· Elaine was appointed as the new V.P.

6.   V.P. Of Finance Nomination

· De'shawn was nominated, and he accepted.

· Omar was nominated, but he declined.

· Valerie and Christina were also nominated, though they were absent.

· Due to the absence of the two nominated senators, the appointment process was postponed to the first board meeting in the spring semester.

Call for a motion to hold off V.P. appointment until all the nominees are present.

	Motion:
	Omar Lewis

	Second:
	Heather McClenathan

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


7.   Request for Leave of Absence: Valerie Fee

· Senator Valerie Fee had requested to be absent from the board until the first week of the spring semester.

Call for a motion to approve Senator Valerie Fee's request for leave of absence until the second week of the Spring semester

	Motion:
	De’shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


8.   Region III Request for Funding

· Elaine announced that the Region III would be holding a meeting  on January 9, 2009 at LMC, in room 409, from 12 – 2 pm, and they presented a request for a fund of $150.00 to provide lunch for the representatives that would be present. 

Call for a motion to approve Region III request for a fund of $150.00

	Motion:
	Jennifer Okafor

	Second:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Vote:
	4-0-1



	Vote passed by majority.
	


9.  Spring Committee Appointments

· Dave presented an update list on the spring committee appointments. He reported that the appointments for Institutional Planning and DGC were still in consideration; however, there was no appointment for the Curriculum Committee. Dave said that they vacancies were fine in order to give room for the LMCAS Board applicants to obtain appointments. Dave suggested that there be a temporary appointments for Institutional Planning and DGC to keep them filled until  adjustments had to be made later.

Call for a motion to approve the temporary appointments of De'shawn to Institutional Planning, Christina to DGC, and Elaine to Curriculum Committee.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


10. Spring Retreat Proposal

· Elaine said that she had sent out emails to get the boards vote on their choice for lunch, and pizza had the majority. Elaine pointed out the they would be sticking to the planned agenda and that anything additional that anyone wanted to discuss would have to be done during lunch.

· Spring Retreat date was changed to January 17, 2009.

· The board decided on a probationary status of no vote for 3 weeks.

Call for a motion to approve budget for the Spring Retreat probationary status of no vote for 3 weeks unless there is prior information.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


11. Planner Request

· Demetria reported that they wanted to provide planners for the students that were helping out for at least 2 hours with the welcome week , in order to show their appreciation.

Call for a motion to approve budget of $225.00 for Planners.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


12. Welcome Week

· Dave told the board to consolidate all the purchases in order to make single trips to each store.

13. Bus Pass

· The board agreed on having the Bus Pass committee meetings on Fridays from 1 – 2 pm.

14. By-Laws Update

· Dave suggested that the Spring Retreat be an occasion to talk in detail about the By-laws and the major changes made to them.

· One on the statements on the by-laws was to have a required class for the board. Dave asked for the board's feedback on the decision, including the applicants.

Call for a motion to extend discussion by 5 minutes.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Elaine Davis

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


· Majority of the board supported the idea; however, there was a concern on the cost for the class. Dave said that the board could choose to approve money out of the LMCAS budget and reimburse at the end of the semester.

· Dave suggested that the board look over the list of changes to the By-laws and start thinking about them before the Student Retreat.

15. Officer Reports/Senator Reports

· Heidi suggested that the board members make an alliance when unauthorized individuals are seen making profit for themselves on the school textbooks rather than for the school. Heidi also suggested that the board should look at other sources of revenue. She expressed her desire to bring back the planning committee in the spring semester.

· Elaine reported that there would be wireless all throughout campus with signs indicating the hot spots. Printing will be available at library with a card. There will be laptop renting for students in library. Elaine also reported that there were problems with online wireless at the Brentwood center, and membership fee for Region III is $200.

· De'shawn reported that they wanted to reduce the burden on IT by making a 900 course.

· Jennifer reported that Distance Ed was having a survey at the moment for online classes.

· Heather reported that there was still no meeting time for Green Team.

16. Future Agenda Items

· District Student Trustee Appointments.

· V. P. of Finance Appointment.

· Spring committee Appointments.

· Welcome Week Update.

· Planning Committee.

Call for a motion to approve the minutes for Friday, November 21, 2008 with changes made.

	Motion:
	De'shawn Woolridge

	Second:
	Jennifer Okafor

	Vote:
	5-0-0



	Vote passed by majority.
	


17. Adjournment

· Meeting Adjourned at 4:01 p.m.

